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 “Don’t drive it like you stole it...drive it like you own it.” 
 One of the unique aspects of managing a member-owned private club is 
the opportunity to head an organization whose constituents all have a stake 
in the overall success of the property. In an increasingly corporate society 
where true ownership is often relegated to the balance sheets of banks and 
businesses, it’s refreshening to be a part of a club family where each member 
has a legitimate and palpable financial and emotional investment in the facili-
ty as a whole. 
 This means that every member shares in a mutual responsibility with one 
another to support and promote Berkeley Hills through their patronage and 

behavior.  And what a great responsibility to have. Just visit the club often, invite friends, family and asso-
ciates to spend time with you here, and make sure to enjoy yourself in the process. As Frank Sinatra 
once sang, “It’s nice work if you can get it, and you can get it if you try!” 
 As I mentioned in last month’s message, both club management and your appointed Board of Gover-
nors are actively engaged in planning for Berkeley Hills’ future growth. We recognize there are areas of 
the club where deploying capital for repairs and enhancements will greatly improve the membership ex-
perience going forward. And we also know that capital will be generated through the contributions our 
members make via their monthly dues and fees, as well as the monies spent on goods and services 
when they are at the club.  
 So when I begin a column with a reminder to “drive it like you own it”, I’m not only referring to the nor-
mal areas of member behavior that sometimes need a refresher, such as remembering to repair your ball 
marks and sand your divots on the course, or place your used towels in the towel bin after you are fin-
ished with them in the locker room. At the same time, I also refer to the shared responsibility of every 
member to continually invest in the Berkeley Hills property, so that through your combined investments 
the club may return to you, the investors, a continuously improving membership experience. 
  Unlike the money you spend at a local restaurant or entertainment venue, every dollar spent at Berke-
ley serves a dual purpose. The first purpose is of course realized through the immediate gratification pro-
vided by the service purchased with that dollar. But the second purpose comes to fruition further down 
the road, when that dollar is combined with others and used to fund projects like hvac or plumbing re-
pairs, renovated cart paths, new patio furniture, dedicated pickleball courts or an updated fitness center. 
When you spend your discretionary dollars at other businesses, the monies spent only benefit you in the 
first manner referenced above, before being funneled down the road to the owner of the establishment. 
But when you pay for services at your club, you are in essence paying yourself, and helping to equip your 
facility with the resources needed to grow and thrive.  
 Life has gotten expensive these days. And maintaining a private club membership and being active at 
the club on a regular basis certainly requires a financial commitment. My sincere appreciation goes out to 
every member who has chosen to make that commitment to Berkeley Hills. And rest assured that when 
you see a needed repair take place around the property, or utilize a new amenity that is added to our cur-
rent offerings, those improvements are a direct result of the investment you’ve chosen to make in your 
club. Thank you for your membership, and for always remembering to drive it like you own it...because 
after all, you do!  
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 It seems like summer flew by a lot faster than normal this year. July and 
August were really the only two months where we experienced normal sum-
mertime temperatures. Now as we head into the fall, between the consistent 
rainfall and the improved coverage of the new irrigation system the course is 
as lush as I can remember. I don’t think I’m overstating things when I say this 
is the best tee-to-green grass coverage I have seen in my 18 years at Berke-
ley Hills. 
 Regarding the greens themselves, they’ve made good progress through-
out the summer, but they are not up to my expectations yet. After a cold and 
wet spring and early summer, it’s been a balancing act to try and deliver fast, 
playable conditions while also still being in the first year of the grow-in when we’re wanting the grass to 
spread out and thicken up as much as possible. 
 When I compare this process to the one we went through 18 years ago when we switched from bent-
grass to Champion Bermuda, our new TifEagle has matured so far in a similar way when comparing it to 
the look, firmness, speed and roll we experienced in the first year of growing in the Champion. For those 
members who were around back then, you’ll recall that by year three of having the Champion in place we 
were starting to see the super speeds we became known in the area for. So, while we’re not where I want 
to be yet, every day is a step in the right direction and I can’t wait for what the future holds.  
 Looking ahead, you’ll start to notice some changes in our agronomy practices this month. September 
is when we begin to reduce the amount of growth regulator on the fairways, tees, approaches and 
greens. We actually already began the process of raising mower blade heights and reducing the growth 
regulator on the greens after the Club Championship in August to promote greens growth and overall 
health heading into fall and winter. 
 There are still some slightly thin areas on the greens resulting from the low cutting heights and all the 
rain we had this year. I want those areas to fill in as much as possible between now and the time the 
grass goes dormant. We are doing the raising and reducing in slow increments, so golfers shouldn’t ex-
perience a drastic change in greens speed. There will not be one day they are rolling 11.5 and the next 
day rolling 8. I do expect you’ll see some difference in speed, but not a lot. This is a necessary process 
we have to follow so we do not get caught with our pants down going into winter. We began the summer 
at .075” and mowed at that height until August, and we will have backed that off to .150” by the end of 
September. But once cooler temperatures arrive and growth slows, we’ll see the speed pick back up.  
 We will also raise the heights on fairways from 3/8” to ½”, tees from ½” to ¾”, roughs from 1” to 1 ½”, 
and approaches from ¼” to ½” during September. This will help lesson the impact of cart and foot traffic 
and prepare us for play during the upcoming winter months.  
 I look forward to seeing everyone enjoying fall golf this month and next. It’s a great time to play golf in 
Georgia. As always, if you have any questions, please reach out.  
                           

                                   
    

 

Chris 
Chris Purvis, GCSAA 
Superintendent 
Berkeley Hills Country Club 



 

 Wow! I can’t tell you how fast the month of August flew by. Between 
keeping up with our tournament schedule, transitioning ownership of the golf 
merchandise concession over to the club, and settling into my new role as 
Director of Golf here at Berkeley, there has definitely been plenty going on to 
keep both myself and the golf staff occupied. 
 And it’s not going to quiet down anytime soon. This month we’ll host the 

annual ‘Battle at the Berk” Men’s Member-Guest, along with the BHSMGA Weekday Senior Club Cham-
pionship and  WGA Member-Guest. Throw in a few returning Monday outings, equipment fitting days  
and some time with students on the lesson tee, and this month is liable to zoom by even faster than Au-
gust did. 
 I’d like to thank everyone who has been so kind in congratulating me and offering words of encour-
agement over the last month. I’m truly honored to be your golf pro. Remember that my door is always 
open to field your questions, suggestions and concerns, and I look forward to helping each of you enjoy 
your best times on the course in the days to come. Now let’s have a great September, and I’ll see you on 
the #1 tee! 
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Keith Roberts, PGA 
Director of Golf 
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 The Men’s Club Championship was played over the weekend of August 12th & 13th, with 
great competition in every flight. At the conclusion of 36 holes, Taylor Smith stood above the 
other 89 competitors to claim the Gross Champion title with a two-round total of 133. Taylor 
posted impressive individual scores of 65 and 68 on his way to the victory. 
 In the other overall competitions, Richard Pentecost doubled up on his weekend win total, 
taking home both the Net Champion title as well as the Senior Champion title. Richard finished 
with a gross total of 146 and a net total of 140 to claim both trophies for 2023. Meanwhile, 
Jackson Hogan rebounded after a tough opening round on Saturday to fire a gross 78 in his 
second round and earn the Junior Champion title with a two-day total of 165. 
 Flight winners included Kevin Verrill winning the Pinehurst Flight with a net 145, while Scott 
Nuttall won the Oakmont Flight with another net score of 145. Meanwhile Carl Newton shot a 
net 142 to take home victory in the Merion Flight, and Ed Cordell cruised to a four-shot victory 
in the Medinah Flight with a net 146. Dave Oster took home the title in the Baltusrol Flight with 
a net 141, Don Paige fired a net 145 to win the Shinnecock Flight, and Charlie Brady shot a net 
151 and won the tiebreaker with Paul White in the Hazeltine Flight for his victory. And rounding 
out the flight winners was Hugh McGonagle, earning a one-shot victory in the Olympic Flight 
with a net 145. Congratulations to all the champions, and thanks to everyone who participated! 
   

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RECAP 
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CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RECAP 
GROSS CHAMPION 

 

 

Taylor Smith...133 
NET CHAMPION 

 

 

Richard Pentecost...140 

PINEHURST FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Kevin Verrill...145 
T-2nd...Brian Kelleher...147 

Callum Newton...147 
4th...Liam Tice...149 

CLOSEST-TO-THE-HOLE 
 

 

#4 Saturday...Charlie Brady...2’6” 
#8 Saturday...Taylor Smith...6’1” 
#11 Saturday...Josh Gregg...7’1” 

#14 Saturday...Andrew Miller...2’4” 
 

#4 Sunday...Dylan Lawson...3’7” 
#8 Sunday...Greg Hamilton...3’1” 

#11 Sunday...Randy Partridge...3’1” 
#14 Sunday...Kevin Verrill...7’6” 

JUNIOR CHAMPION 
 

 

Jackson Hogan...165 
SENIOR CHAMPION 

 

 

Richard Pentecost...146 

OAKMONT FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Scott Nuttall...145 
2nd...James Kyles...146 
3rd...Zach Farrer...147 

T-4th...Tom Harvey...148 
Jay Sanders...148 

MERION FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Carl Newton...142 
T-2nd...Mason Lutz...145 

Mark Barnes...145 
4th...Jordan Gregory...151 

MEDINAH FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Ed Cordell...146 
2nd...Michael Bryant...150 

3rd...Josh Gregg...152 
T-4th...Michael Sole...155 

Will Johnson...155 BALTUSROL FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Dave Oster...141 
2nd...Ben LaPointe...150 
3rd...Pat Ludeman...151 
4th...Kevin Kirchner...154 

SHINNECOCK FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Don Paige...145 
T-2nd...Bob Beebe...153 

Tim Hourihan...153 
4th...Randy Partridge...154 HAZELTINE FLIGHT 

 

 

1st...Charlie Brady...151*tiebreaker 
2nd...Paul White...151 
3rd...Robert Witt...152 

4th...Bill Demmond...156 

OLYMPIC FLIGHT 
 

 

1st...Hugh McGonagle...145 
2nd...Cole Fontaine...146 

T-3rd...Randy Mayfield...151 
Gage Barker...151 
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BHSMGA UPDATE 
NASMGA 

Schedule 2023 

 
 

Thursday, September 14th 
C.C. of Roswell 

2-Man Team 
 
 

Wednesday, October 11th 
Woodmont 

Stroke Play Championship  

 

BHCC Weekday Senior Schedule for 2023 
September 20th…..Weekday Senior Club Championship 

October 17h-18th…..Senior Ringer Tournament  
December 7th…..Senior Santa Claus Tournament 

 

Berkeley Seniors  
2023 Match Play 

 Sept. 12th…..Away vs. Brookfield 
 

UPDATE 
Berkeley had a good showing in last 
month’s match vs. Rivermont, with 
the BHCC team taking 11 out of 18 
possible points.  
Congratulations to the pairings of 
Mark Barnes & Tom Harvey, and Jim 
Anderson & Harvey Gammon, who 
each swept all 3 points in their match-
es. And fine playing by the pairings of 
George Cothran & Paul White who 
won 2 1/2 points, and Charlie Brady & 
Rick O’Dom who won 2 points. Great 
work, gentlemen! 
BHCC is now in a virtual tie for first 
place in our division with Iron Horse, 
who also had an excellent showing in 
their match against Brookfield last 
month, winning 13.5 points out of the 
possible 18. Iron Horse holds the tie-
breaker advantage over BHCC, and 
Eagle Watch is close behind us in 
third position.  
Our final match is Sept. 12th at 
Brookfield. Meanwhile both Iron 
Horse and Eagle Watch also have 
away matches to play, so that first 
place spot is definitely still a wide 
open race amongst the three clubs. 

 SENIOR SCHEDULE UPDATES  

Please take note of date adjustments for upcoming senior 
events. 
 
The Weekday Senior Club Championship originally scheduled 
for September 6th has been moved to September 20th. 
 
The Senior Ringer Tournament  will now be held on October 
17th & 18th. 
 
The Senior Santa Claus 3-Man Scramble has moved to 
December 7th.  
 
Also, the Senior Board has voted and agreed to use current 
handicaps in the Weekday Senior Tournaments, with the only 
exception being for the Weekday Senior Club Championship, 

 

- BHSMGA SPECIAL OFFER - 
 

Berkeley Hills senior golfers 50 and older can join the Berke-
ley Hills Senior Men’s Golf Association and your membership 
will include access to all remaining 2023 events, and all 2024 
events next year...that means you can participate in the two 
remaining North Atlanta Senior Men’s Golf Association Tour-
naments and play in our Senior Weekday Tournaments at a 

discount! 

Applications are available in the Golf Shop...Sign up today! 

    NASMGA RESULTS 
Several Berkeley seniors competed in the August 21st 
NASMGA tournament at Fairways of Canton, and many experi-
enced great success. Paul White’s team placed first, Charlie 
Brady’s team finished second, Mike Robison’s team came in 
third, and Barry Lakas’ team was fourth. Awesome performanc-
es, gentlemen! 
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WGA NEWS 

The Berkeley Hills WGA hosted our 
annual Mid-Year Meeting and Tour-
nament in August. Thank you to all 
the ladies who attended the lunch-
eon, and for everyone who braved 

the afternoon showers on the 
course for golf afterwards. 

 
Congratulations to co-winners Beth 

Mozley, Charlotte Scott & Janet 
Stevens, who tied with Constance 
Woods, Delicia Reynolds, Gail Da-
vidson and Estella Ryan...nice play-

ing, girls! 
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ADDITION BY SUBTRACTION 
 Both golfers and golf course superintendents have a love / hate relationship with trees. On 
one hand, tall mature pines and majestic hardwoods serve to enhance the aesthetic of golf 
courses and increase both their beauty and challenge. And on the other hand, the presence of 
an overgrown tree or one poorly positioned on a hole serves to frustrate many a golfer unfairly, 
while also preventing superintendents from growing the quality of turf desired on roughs, fair-
ways and greens. From blocking sunlight, to inhibiting proper air circulation, to robbing the soil 
of nutrients turfgrass needs to thrive, trees and their root systems make growing grass, espe-
cially golf turfgrass, an impossible proposition in many instances. Indeed, as a thoughtful indi-
vidual once observed, there’s a reason you don’t see much grass in a forest, and you don’t see 
many trees on a prairie. 
 Part of the long-term plan for the golf course at Berkeley Hills involves the limbing of certain 
trees to raise their canopy and improve sunlight and air circulation on the turf below. At the 
same time, other trees have been designated for removal, in order to improve both the playa-
bility and turf conditions of certain holes. We are excited to announce that on the week of Sep-
tember 19th (weather permitting), an extensive tree limbing and removal project will take place 
in accordance with this plan. During this week crews will be working throughout the golf 
course, and play on certain holes may be disrupted at certain times of the day.  
 Funding for this project comes via a combination of club capital savings funds, as well as a 
substantial individual contribution provided by a Berkeley Hills member. On behalf of the 
Berkeley Hills membership we express our appreciation for the contribution to enhance the 
course’s playability and turf conditioning, and we appreciate everyone’s patience while the pro-
ject is completed. 



 

2023 Fall ALTA Women’s / Men’s / Mixed Tennis  
B-3 Women...Jennifer Scales...Tuesday @ 10am 
C-3 Women...Marilyn Zalatan...Tuesday @ 10am 

B-5 Women...Wanda Bennewitz...Tuesday @ 10am 
B-2 Women...Suzanne Smith...Thursday @ 9:30am 

B-5 Men...Gary Robinson...Saturday @ 9am 
B-2 Women...Laurie Bauer...Sunday @ 1pm 

C-2 Women...RoseMarie Odom...Sunday @ 1pm 

ALTA Tennis Calendar - Important Fall Dates 

Tuesday, September 5th...Tuesday Senior Women Begin Play 
Thursday, September 7th...Thursday Women Begin Play 

Saturday, September 9th...Saturday Men Begin Play 
Sunday, September 10th...Sunday Women Begin Play 

Monday, September 18th...Winter League Registration Opens 

  

 

HITTING THE COURTS 
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SEPTEMBER ALTA HOME MATCH SCHEDULE 
Tuesday, September 5th…...10:00 am…...Scales vs. Heron Bay 

Saturday, September 9th…...9:00 am…...Robinson vs. Edgewater 
Sunday, September 10th…...1:00 pm…...Bauer vs. WP Jones  

Tuesday, September 12th…...10:00 am…...Scales vs. Druid Hills 
Thursday, September 14th…...9:30 am…...Smith vs. Leafmore Creek 

Sunday, September 17th…...1:00 pm…...Odom vs. Reunion 
Tuesday, September 19th…...10:00 am…...Zalatan vs. Horseshoe Bend 

Tuesday, September 19th…...10:00 am…...Bennewitz vs. Edgewater 
Saturday, September 23rd…...9:00 am…...Robinson vs. Medlock Bridge 

Sunday, September 24th…...1:00 pm…...Bauer vs. St. Marlo 
Tuesday, September 26th…...10:00 am…...Bennewitz vs. Rivermist 

Tuesday, September 26th…...10:00 am…...Zalatan vs. Dekalb 
Thursday, September 28th…...9:30 am…...Smith vs. The Fields  

 

 

 

 
 

Women’s Fall USTA 65+ 
 

Registration Closes 
September 11th 

 

Play Begins Friday, 
September 22nd @ 10am 

 
USTA WINTER 

LEAGUE 
REGISTRATION IS 

OPEN 

WINTER TEAM CAPTAINS, 
PLEASE CONTACT YOUR 
PLAYERS AND CONFIRM 

THEIR POSITION FOR YOUR 
WINTER ROSTERS!                        
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I’ll see you on the courts! 

Todd 
Todd Assini, USPTA 
Director of Tennis 
Berkeley Hills C.C. 

COURT RESERVATION & GUEST POLICY 

Þ Call the Tennis Shop at 770.449.8656 
Þ E-Mail the Tennis Shop at tennis@berkeleyhillscc.org 

Þ Text Todd at 770.634.5002 
Please remember to check in your guests with Todd, including chil-
dren who are playing. Tennis & Pickleball guest fee is $5 per player.   

 

LESSONS & BALL MACHINE RENTAL 

Þ Private and Group Lessons Available 
Þ Purchase a 6-Lesson Package and Receive a Complimentary              

7th Lesson 
Þ Ball Machine Rental Rate - $20 Per Hour 

SAVE 
YOUR OLD 

TENNIS 
BALLS!!! 

Put them in the 
recycle bin in 

the Tennis Shop, 
and we will do-

nate them to 
charitable or-
ganizations 

who use them 
in their outreach 

programs!  
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DONATE YOUR RACQUETS 
 

During the month of September, on behalf of the Thumann Foundation,  
Patty and Brian are collecting used tennis racquets (both youth and adult 
sizes). These will be distributed via a non-profit youth tennis program that 

serves under-resourced children. 
A red bin has been placed outside the Tennis Shop where you can drop off 
your used racquets. Thank you for helping put a quality racquet in a future 

tennis player’s hand through this outreach! 

For more information on the Thumann Foundation,  check out  
www.thumannfoundation.org 

 

AUGUST TENNIS PHOTOS 
(clockwise from top left) 

A great turnout for our last       
August Junior Tennis Camp! 

Sophia Clements celebrates      
another top  finish! 

Finding some shade during the 
Ladies Round Robin! 
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PICKLEBALL NEWS 
 ALL THINGS PICKLEBALL UPDATE 

 We just completed our summer league season, which featured 73 players and 6 
teams. We played a five week regular season and a three week playoff schedule, cul-
minating in the crowning of Summer League Champions. It was a great experience 
seeing 70-80 players and spectators down at the pickleball courts each Wednesday! 
Thanks to all who played and to those who came to support the league. 
 
 Our Fall season kicks off September 13th. We have a record 102 players participat-
ing across all skill levels. Due to the continued exponential growth in our program, we 
will expand to 8 teams and a 7 week regular season, with an additional 3 weeks of 
playoffs. The Fall champions will be crowned on November 15th. Matches are each 
Wednesday at 6:30, so please come be part of the fun and enjoy the pickleball phe-
nomenon on our beautiful new courts. 
 
 We held a very successful Labor Day Pickleball Round Robin. The field was limited 
to the first 24 players that signed up, and we had a full field with several more players 
on the waiting list. Congratulations to Cole Fontaine and Susan Butler for taking home 
the prizes as our men’s and women’s champions for the competition! 
 
 ALTA started a pickleball league this summer, and Berkely Hills was right in the mid-
dle of the action. It was an exciting 7 weeks of play, and our team wound up with a win-
ning record. Way to go! 
 
 Currently ALTA is planning their next area-wide pickleball season, which is tentative-
ly scheduled for January. Players are encouraged to organize their own teams and get 
signed up to play. We’ll provide more information as details are finalized. In the mean-

time, interested players can check the ALTA 
website for notices and schedules for the next 
pickleball league.  
 
 Don’t forget about Dink, Drink & Dine every 
Thursday at 5:30pm, and our Women’s Open 
Play every Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 
9:30am. All skill levels are welcome, so come on 
out to get your game in shape and make some 
new friends! 
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After being closed for the past few years, we’re excited to announce the reopen-
ing of the downstairs men’s lounge, affectionally known as The Bunker! 

Initially the lounge will be open Thursday through Sunday from approximately 
11am-7pm, and we’ll be evaluating member usage to fine-tune our hours and 

days of operation moving forward. 
The full Berkeley Hills dining menu is available for food service ordering, and a 
new keg cooler is being installed later this month to provide draft beer service. 

We’ll also be restocking the shoe shine room and should be properly equipped to 
provide shoe shine services by the end of the month. 

With the reopening of The Bunker, Michael West has joined our team to oversee 
operations. Mike is a longtime area bartender who served as the Bar Manager for 
Dugan’s in downtown Atlanta for the past 13 years. Born in Brooklyn, New York 
and raised on Long Island, Mike relocated to Atlanta in the late 1990’s to ride the 
wave of growth and opportunity the Atlanta area provided in the buildup to and 

aftermath of the city hosting the 1996 Olympics. He is a family man, married with 
five children, and spends his free time involved in youth coaching and some 

semi-professional poker playing. 
Gentlemen, be sure to drop by the Bunker and say hello to Mike before or after 

your next round! 

WELCOME TO THE BUNKER! 

 

Mike West 
Locker Room Manager 
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Berkeley Hills is excited to welcome the following new members 
who joined our club family in August! 

Michael Boling 
Morgan & Gabrielle Giddens 

Todd & Stacy Williams 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

PREPAID DUES NOTICE 
 

Coinciding with the end of the club’s fiscal year, Berkeley Hills has 
traditionally offered members the opportunity to prepay their annual 
dues for the following fiscal year. The program will once again be of-

fered to members who wish to participate for the October 2023 to 
September 2024 season. 

 

This year’s prepaid offer for members is currently being finalized by 
the Board of Governors. Detailed specifics of the plan will be availa-

ble following the Board of Governors September Meeting on 9/21. 
 

If you are interested in taking part in the prepaid dues program, 
please e-mail Finance Manager Jennifer McDaniel    

 

jmcdaniel@berkeleyhillscc.org   
 

and she will contact you to discuss payment options and explain the 
enrollment procedure. 
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THE 2023 POOL 
SEASON ENDED 

IN STYLE AT 
OUR 

LABOR DAY 
POOL PARTY! 
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 Ted Wyerman 
President 

Richard Ryan 
Vice-President 

Richard Pentecost 
Treasurer 

David Anderson 
Secretary 

Chad Kunstel 
Grounds & Membership 

 

CLUB STAFF 
Patrick Buhrmann, PGA 

General Manager 

Keith Roberts, PGA 
Director of Golf 

Todd Assini, USPTA 
Director of Tennis 

Chris Purvis, GCSAA 
Superintendent 

Matis Armstrong 
Clubhouse Manager 

Alexis Hinton 
Concierge / Events Coordinator 

David Houff 
Executive Chef 

Chantel Morgan 
Membership Director 

Jennifer McDaniel 
Finance Manager 
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Andrew Miller 
Golf 

Carl Newton 
House & Membership  

Keith Royal 
Pickleball / Tennis  / Swim 

Cliff Leach 
Finance & House 

Pat Ludeman 
Ex-Officio 

 


